Background:

The Office of AIDS Research (OAR) received a request from James A. Morrill from the Department of Veteran Affairs, Public Health Strategic Health Care Group.  He is requesting funding for $100,000 to provide support to The American Conference for the Treatment of HIV (ACTHIV).  This Conference will be held May 31 – June 3, 2007 in Dallas, Texas.  These funds will be used to provide meeting support, travel for non-Federal Government clinical experts, and publication/distribution of the Conference Proceedings. 
Justification for Sole Source
The Office of AIDS Research (OAR) is requesting a task order with Courtesy Associates, contract number 263-03-D-0009.  This request is being made because in the past, Courtesy performed a task related to this project based on a previously approved task order.  NCATS 627 was awarded to Courtesy in June 2005. The task order was to have a check prepared in the amount of $206,000 to support The First American Conference for the Treatment of HIV (ACTHIV) that was held on September 15-18, 2005 in Atlanta, GA.  There were over 800 participants that attended the conference to learn the latest developments in HIV clinical science from active clinical care provides and how to translate these developments into the delivery of medical care for persons with HIV infections.  

Recommendation

Recommendation is made for the subject task order to be awarded to Courtesy Associates.  This company has extensive knowledge of the NIH/OAR AIDS program and its mission.   They have provided support to the OAR for the past five years via NIH Conference, Administrative and Travel Support Services (CATS) for conferences, workshops, and meetings.   Courtesy Associates will be providing logistical support for this upcoming conference that will be held in May of 2007.  
Scope of Work

Courtesy Associates will issue a check for $100,000 to the following:  VA – Educational and Training.

Under FAR 16.505(b) (2) (ii), this sole-source request is authorized. 

